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NLPOA Board Meeting Minutes
March 22, 2016
Home of Tom and Karen Stebbins
Board Members Present: Bob Takai, Craig Aldworth, Kelli Lemley, Staci Lehman
Karen Stebbins, Jerry Le Grand, Lorne Burley 

Board Members Absent: Linda Underwood, Eileen Weyrauch 

Guests: Dawnell Geller, Tom Stebbins, Dennis Rewinkle
Call to Order: President Karen Stebbins called the meeting to order at 6:20 p.m.
Treasurer Report: Bob Takai reported that the P.O. Box fee is due at a cost of $60. He said the total current balance is $2335.90 with 61 paid members, plus one member who sent in an application but not a check. Jerry Le Grand said he would pick up a check from that person. Karen paid for herself and Tom Stebbins, as well as Dennis Rewinkle.  
Introductions were made at this point.

Kelli Lemley motioned to pay the P.O. Box fee and Jerry seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

Craig Aldworth joined the meeting at 6:25 p.m.

Minutes Approval: Jerry Le Grand moved to approve the minutes from the January 13, 2016 meeting as presented. Kelli seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimously.
Old Business:
1. Newsletter: Bob asked Karen to attribute the information in the moose article to his contact person. Staci Lehman asked Karen to remove “State” from “Tri State Community Grange” on page 2. Jerry suggested including meeting dates for other home or property owner associations around the community. In the end it was decided there were too many and to contact Presidents of those associations informally and ask if they would like their information posted on the Newman Lake website. 
On page 5, Lorne Burley pointed out the abbreviation for Newman Lake Flood Control Zone District was incorrect. He also suggested putting a divider between articles on page 7. Craig Aldworth said the contact person for the milfoil item is Karen Kruger. Lorne suggested changes to the Annual Cleanup Day be emphasized in bold type and putting signs at the launch and grange in case people go there by habit.

Karen proposed mailing the newsletter to all NLPOA members. Bob said he would send Karen an Access file of mailing labels. It was decided to print 100 copies so there will be extras for the summer meeting and other events. Karen will look into the price to have them printed. 
2. Annual Meeting: Karen said the date has been set for June 29. Commissioner McLaughlin will be there for a meet and greet and Karen would like to get info tables from other agencies and community groups for a mini information fair. Dennis Rewinkle said the Marine Sheriff should be invited to this. It was decided a business meeting would be held from 6:30-7:00 p.m. Karen will check on ice cream prices for the ice cream social. Karen suggested tying in the price to membership; such as making ice cream free for members but charging for non-members and having the ice cream come with a NLPOA membership.
Lorne asked for Board member terms to be included in the newsletter. Kelli asked to add the Fire Auxiliary’s hot dog sale on July 2. 

Karen said she will ask for donations for food and asked Staci if she knows the group’s non-profit number. Staci said she would look for it. 
3. Community Group Reports: 

Fire Auxiliary- Kelli said there were over 250 people at the Fire State dedication event. Jerry recounted the debate over whether the fire station will be available to community groups to use and if there will be a fee. He said a decision is expected in two weeks. 
NLFCZD- Jerry said the grant money for milfoil was extended for this year. Lorne said the District is still working on the dike. Jerry said Department of Ecology staff was here two weeks ago from Olympia. Dennis said he and others met with NRCS, who will do a breach analysis. Lorne reported that the banner is up urging people to check their boats for milfoil. He said the new oxygen generator will be installed next week in the building at Sutton Bay.

Jerry said that the NLPOA can put signs on the launch bulletin board about milfoil but a proposal is required if a separate sign is to be put up. 

Lorne asked if postcards are still going to be sent out. Karen said if she can get the survey done, they will be sent out in the newsletter to promote it.  


4. Cleanup Day: Lorne will hang the banner. Kelli will fill the propane tanks for the barbecues, pick up road signs from the County and open the fire station around 7 a.m. that day. It was decided to get enough food for 100 people. Jerry said he has 50 boxes of latex gloves if they are needed. Tom and Craig will either drive trucks as roamers or barbecue. Karen will contact Jerry Peterson about the Grange reader board. Staci, Craig and Dawnelle will call the call list. Kelli will check into getting an Embers gift certificate. Craig will recycle cans. Bob suggested getting NLPOA shirts or nametags.  
Old Business:

5. Sherriff Marine Patrol Meeting Information: Dennis said he had a meeting with the Marine Patrol Sheriff, Jim Ebel. He said the most prevalent issues he sees at Newman is no boaters 
card and unlicensed boats. He has 52 bodies of water to patrol and Newman Lake takes up the bulk of his time. He can only enforce wake sizes if a boat is inside the buoys. He can’t enforce noise violations. He would like lake residents to come up with an alternative activity to the 4th of July boat parade such as a poker run. 

Mr. Ebel says buoys are supposed to be permitted. He doesn’t enforce it now but if they keep moving out he will start picking them up. He did compliment Newman on its small amount of milfoil. Lorne suggested volunteers check buoys and inform property owners of the legal rules applying to buoys. 

6. Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 24 at 6 p.m. at a to-be-determined location.
7. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:28 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Staci Lehman
Secretary, NLPOA
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